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5  Times  World  200m  Butterfly
Champion,  James  Hickman  was
invited to Lancing College on 29th

April to take a 4 hour swimming
clinic  for  80  of  our  swimmers.
Following  a  brief  introduction
from James and a photo shoot for
the local papers, the session began
with  a steady warm up with  our
younger squad members.

Most  of  the  session  focussed  on
the importance of streamlining in
swimming.  James  demonstrated
his  ability  to  swim  2  lengths
butterfly kick on his back quicker
than anyone at our club can do flat

out  on  freestyle.  James  was  a
specialist  in  the short  course (25
metre)  events  because  of  his
ability  to  gain  advantage  on  the
turn.  The  rest  of  the  session
covered  turns,  sculling  and  the
importance of a good dive. Once
the  older  members  had  arrived,
everyone  gathered  in  the  sports
hall for James to spend 45 minutes
talking about his career. 

This included the way he worked
his  way  up  from  a  fairly
unsuccessful  junior  into  a  very
successful  senior using Olympian
Adrian Moorhouse as inspiration.
Back  in  the  pool,  with  the  older
swimmers, James ran through a

similar set with particular focus on
the sculling action, which is used
in  all  strokes.  Amongst  the
swimming  &  motivation  talk,
James  managed  to  find  time  to
sign  autographs  and have photos
taken. The session should be great
inspiration to all of our swimmers,
so thanks goes out to James for 

visiting our club from Manchester
and  Total  Swimming  for
organising  the  clinic.  See
www.Jameshickman.com,
www.totalswimming.co.uk and
www.worthingswimmingclub.org
for further information and photos
of the event.

Chris Luesley
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To  Alex  Milner  and  Alexander
Cranford  who  took  part  in  an
Open  Meet  for  deaf  swimmers
held at Loughborough University.
Alexander  won  4  silver  medals
and  Alex  won  4  bronze  medals.
They  have  now  been  invited  to
join the GB National Deaf Squad

To  Rob  Drage  who  will  be
officiating  at  the  ASA  National
Youth  Championships,  at
Sheffield, in August.

* * * * *
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The Age Group Presentation will
be  held  on  Friday  9th June  at
7:30pm at  the  Thomas  Beecham
Club.  Instead  of  the  usual  disco
we  have  had  in  previous  years
there will  be a barbecue.  Tickets
priced at £2 for adults and £1 for
children are on sale now and can
be  obtained  from  Tina  Redman.
There will be a raffle and a bottle
draw for adults.

* * * * *
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The Age  Group competition was
held on Saturday 6th and 20th May,
at  Lancing  College.  A  large
number  of  Club  swimmers  from
all ages took part. The Wingfield
Memorial trophies, awarded to the
Girl  and Boy,  in the 9 years age
group,  who  achieve  the  highest

number  of  points,  was  won  by
Sophie Grand and Joe Hazeldine.
For  full  results,  see  the  Club
website.

Please  note  –  you  will  need  to
contact the Webmaster to obtain a
password to view the results.

* * * * *
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The  2006  Championship
Presentation  will  be  held  on
Saturday  27th January  2007  at
7:30pm, at  the Thomas Beecham
Club.

* * * * *
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The  dates  for  the  Open
Championships are as follows:-

31st October, 2nd, 14th, 16th, 21st and
23rd November  (Aquarena),  14th

January (Wadurs) and 15th January
(Lancing College)

* * * * *
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Congratulations  to  Karen  Chan,
Joe Hazeldine,  Laura  Joseph and
Amy Quach on being selected to
be  part  of  the  Sussex  County
Development  Squad  for  2006.
Their  selection  is  due  to  their
success at the recent County Age
Groups.

The aim of the squad is to provide
an  emphasis  on  education  and
acclimatisation  to  new  training
environments, coaches, swimmers,
techniques etc,  thereby providing
a natural progression into the main
County Squad at 12. The teaching
promotes  basic  skills,  middle

distance  focus  and  individual
medley  based  on  a  progressive
programme  that  follows  national
initiatives.

* * * * *
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Following the success of the ASA
Level  1  Teacher  (Swimming)
course  run  by  the  Club  in
partnership  with  Worthing
Borough  Council,  5  Club
members  successfully  passed
following the theory exam – Laura
Craven,  Phil  Jones,  Neale
Maloney,  Tracy  Moore  and
Jessica Ford. Well done to them to
them  all  and  their  continuing
involvement on the poolside.

* * * * *
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Congratulations  to  Katy
Hazeldine,  Julie  Joseph,  Ian
Helmer,  Nik  Piper,  Claire  Trevis
and Gary Wildman on passing the
ASA practical Timekeepers exam.

* * * * *
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Congratulations  to  Ziggy  Tate,
Scott Martin, Joel Abbot and Tim
Brazier  who  are  part  of  the
Southern  Area Regional  Training
Centre  (RTC)  that  is  based  at
Whitgift School in Croydon.
The  ASA  Water  Polo
Development Plan highlighted the
need  for  the  most  talented



youngsters  in  each  region  to  be
given  the opportunity  of  training
together regularly. As a result the
RTC  programme  was  developed
and we as a Club are fortunate that
we have 4 of our boys  attending
out of a total of 14. It is also worth
noting that we have other boys in
this age group who are capable of
being involved with this squad and
it  is  possible  that  they  will  be
asked  to  attend  after  the  next
round of trials.

The  RTC  program  runs  roughly
along the same lines as the school
terms with 3 blocks of 10 weeks.
At  the  end  of  each  10  week
program the squads from all over
the  UK  are  asked  to  attend  a
national training day. The first of
these  was  held  at  Grantham  in
December,  the  most  recent  at
Millfield  School  in  Somerset  on
Good Friday.

Our  4  boys  all  attended  and  we
have  had  positive  reports  back
from  the  coaches  regarding  their
progress.

Alastair Roberts
Water Polo Coach
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Sussex 1m County
Championships, Brighton 28  th  
April

Girls:-
1st Megan  Warrington,  3rd Polly
Simon.

Boys:-
1st Charles Milner-Smith

Ladies:-
1st Phillippa Warrington, 3rd Polly
Simon, 4th Elizabeth Fairs.

Mens:-
1st Charles Milner-Smith
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Rother League, Round 1

In  the first  gala,  consisting  of  2
teams each from Div 1, 2 and 3, at
Woking,  Worthing  finished  3rd,
points were as follows:-

Woking 245
Alton A 201
Worthing 190
Wey Valley 170
Dorking 155
Gosport   98

Sussex League, Round 2,
Haywards Heath

Worthing finished 3rd, points were
as follows:-
Crawley          433
Haywards Heath         310.5
Worthing                             259.5

Open Meets

Havant & Waterlooville – 2  nd  
April

Joe  Hazeldine  5th Boys  9/10yrs
50m Backstroke – 43.57, 5th Boys
9/10yrs  50m  Butterfly  –  43.96,
Lawrence  King  5th Boys  15yrs+
100m Butterfly – 1:09.18, Natalie
Smith  3rd Girls  11/12  yrs  50m
Breaststroke  –  42.78,  Samuel
Wildman  6th Boys  9/10yrs  50m
Breastroke  –  49.70,  4th Boys
9/10yrs 50m Freestyle – 36.12, 4th

Boys  9/10yrs  50m  Butterfly  –
42.42,  Zoe  Yeandle  6th Girls
15yrs+ 100m Breastroke– 1:30.30,
6th Girls 15yrs+ 100m Freestyle –
1:08.76,  1st Girls  15yrs+  100m
Butterfly – 1:18.10.

Crawley – 14  th   April to 15  th   April  

Rachel  Buckland,  Karen  Chan,
Kevin Chan and Alastair Hardinge
took part in the Crawley SC Open 

Meet over the Easter Holiday.

Littlehampton – 22  nd   April  

Rachel  Buckland  2nd Girls  15yrs
100m  Breastroke  –  1:25.57,  4th

Girls 15yrs 50m Freestyle – 32.32,
Alastair  Hardinge 2nd Boys  13yrs
100m  Breastroke  –  1:25.02,  1st

Boys  13yrs  100m  Butterfly  –
1:18.11, Lawrence King 2nd Boys
15yrs  50m Butterfly  –  30.19,  1st

Boys  15yrs  100m  Butterfly  –
1:07.67,  2nd Boys  15yrs  50m
Freestyle – 27.73, Zoe Yeandle 2nd

Girls  16yrs+  400m  Freestyle  –
5:15.31,  1st Girls  16yrs+  100m
Backstroke  –  1:15.63,  3rd Girls
16yrs+ 100m Freestyle – 1:06.53,
3rd Girls 16yrs+ 50m Backstroke –
35,20.

For  full  results  see  the  Club
website.

* * * * *
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Fri  9th June – Worthing SC Age
Group  Presentation,  Thomas
Beecham Club.

Sat  17th June  –  Rother  League,
Round 2, Basingstoke.

Sat  24th June  –  Rother  League
Trophy Gala, Woking.

Sun 25th June – County Masters,
Horsham.

Sat 1st July – Sussex League, Gala
3 – Horsham.

Sun  9th July  –  Godalming  “B”
Open Meet at Cranleigh.

Sun 30th July – Worthing SC Sea
Swim 3:30pm.

9 9 9 9 9
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During our last Age Group Gala at
Lancing College, it was brought to
our  attention  that  some  children
we misbehaving outside the pool
complex. As there are some high
falls  directly  outside  the  pool
building,  our  President,  John
Dommen, went to investigate and
spent most of his evening chasing
children around outside, instead of
being inside watching what was a
great  event.  It  is  important  to
stress  that  your  childrens  safety,
outside of the actual event taking
place, is not our responsibility. We
are  too  often  treated  as  a  cheap
crèche and responsibility is mainly
landed  on  our  volunteers.  Please
will  you  monitor  your  own
children during these events. This
also  applies  to  the  Aquarena,
where with the long summer 
nights  now with  us,  the  children
often  play  outside.  This  is  very
important as the last thing any of
us  want  is  a  serious  accident,
which could  have been avoided.

Thank you.

Rob Drage
Club Captain
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During  the  year  we  run  many
competitions.  It  takes  a  huge
amount  of  time  preparing  and
running  these  competitions.  We
are  always  grateful  for  the  help
given  by  many  of  you,  but  we
always  need  more  officials.  For
the  last  few  years  I  have  run
courses,  during  the  autumn,  to
train  new  Timekeepers,  Judges
and  Starters  for  the  ASA
examinations, normally held each
November.  We  desperately  need
more  officials,  particularly
Timekeepers and Judges. I intend
holding courses on a Tuesday of 

Thursday during club sessions and
would be grateful  if  anyone who
would like to discuss becoming an
official, if only for our club 
activities,  to  contact  me  on  any
Tuesday or  Thursday  evening  or
ring me on 01903 234388 before
the end of August.. In the last year
we  have  gained  four  new
timekeepers,  but  we always  need
more. We are particularly short of
judges,  but  at  least  two  of  our
timekeepers are going to upgrade
this  year,  thus  we  need  more
people to step onto the ladder. We
need your help!

Rob Drage
Club Captain 
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Saturday mornings are a busy time
for the Club at the Aquarena. We
not only run the beginners lessons
in the small pool but also run lane
training  in  the  large  pool  with
Melvin  Cox,  diving  with  Hilary
Wrighton  and  triathlon  training
with  Anne  Maloney.  The  Team
for  the  beginners  lessons  is  lead
by Yvonne Austin and supported
by  Andrew  Fumagalli,  Chris
Luesley,  Kim  Baker,  Michelle
Fumagalli, Laura Craven and (Mr
Parker – Brae’s dad!). It is great to
see some of our previous students
achieving such great  heights  ,  as
seen  in  recent  editions  of  this
newsletter.  Over the past 4 years
we  have  passed  over  150
swimmers  through  the  beginners
classes, each achieving Level 1 &
2 of the ASA National  Plan. We
have  an  average  of  35  to  40
swimmers  attending  two  lessons
each Saturday, the first starting at
8am and the second at 8:30am. A
big thank you to all of the Mum’s
and  Dad’s  (and  other  family
members) that get up early and get
their children to the pool for an 

8am start! Sometimes they are 
more excited than the kids when
they  move  up  to  Tuesday  and
Thursday sessions.

Kim Baker and Yvonne Austin

Andrew Fumagalli
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The Social Committee organised a
ten-pin  bowling  session  on
Wednesday 12th April. The event
was  a  success  and  attracted  21
members.  Those  who  attended
were:-  Karen  Chan,  Kevin Chan,
Alastair  Hardinge,  Daisy
Hazeldine,  Joe  Hazeldine,  James
Kilby,  Lawrence  King,  Daniel
MacDonald,  Louise  Maloney,
Sam Maloney, Eleanor Matthews,
Emily Matthews, Holly Matthews,
Robert  Osborne,  Tara  Osborne,
Rachel  Piper,  Oliver  Wildman,
Samuel  Wildman,  Annabelle
Williams,  Jacques  Williams  and
Zoe Yeandle. A prize of a bag of
sweets  was  given  to  the  person
who  scored  the  most  points  in
each lane. The winners were Sam
Wildman,  Alastair  Hardinge,
Lawrence  King  and  Eleanor
Matthews.  Thanks  should  go  to
Rowland Gibson and Fanny Chan
for organising the event.


